American Federation of State, County & Municipal Employees, AFL-CIO

125 BARCLAY STREET NEW YORK, NY 10007-2179

Telephone: 212-815-1000

District Council

AFSCME AFL-CIO

LILLIAN ROBERTS

Executive Director

EDDIE RODRIGUEZ

President

CLIFFORD KOPPELMAN

Secretary

MAF MISBAH UDDIN

Treasurer

Vice Presidents:

Robert D. Ajaye Dilcy Benn Carmen Charles Santos Crespo Sirra Crippen Michael L. DeMarco Cuthbert B. Dickenson Juan A. Fernandez Jon Forster Jonathan H. Gray Robert K. Herkommer Dennis Ifill Eric Latson Dishunta Meredith Israel Miranda, Jr. Eileen M. Muller Deborah A. Pitts Walthene Primus Alma G. Roper Jackie Rowe-Adams Peter Stein James J. Tucciarelli Esther (Sandy) Tucker Anthony Wells Shirley A. Williams

Associate Directors
Henry A. Garrido
Oliver Gray

Retirees Association
Rochelle Mangual

Dear DC 37 Retiree:

In partnership with the DC 37 Retirees Association, the union's Safety and Health Department would like to share important information with you about the World Trade Center (WTC) Health Program. This initiative provides physical and mental health services at no out-of-pocket cost to individuals who were exposed to the terrorist attacks of September 11, 2001. That means that program medical visits, tests, and medications for 9/11-related conditions result in no co-pays for participating members.

There are multiple WTC Health Program clinics located conveniently throughout the New York City metropolitan area. In addition, if you live outside of New York City, there is a **Nationwide Provider Network** which offers medical monitoring and treatment to individuals living all across the country. The WTC Health Program will attempt to connect you with a program-affiliated physician located within a 50-mile radius of your home.

Many DC 37 retirees were in lower Manhattan in the days and months following 9/11. You could be experiencing a variety of 9/11-related conditions and not necessarily connect them to your exposure. We urge you to consider applying for this program so you can get the specialized treatment you need.

Enclosed are further resources on the WTC Health Program, the services provided, and information on program eligibility. You can apply by calling **1-888-982-4748** to request an application in the mail or visit their website at www.cdc.gov/wtc. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact DC 37's Safety and Health Department at **212-815-1685**.

In solidarity,

Lee Clarke, Director

DC 37 Safety and Health Dept.

Rochelle Mangual, President DC 37 Retirees Association

COMPANY - 2000 - 2000 - 2000 - 2000